VCU FOIAVCU <foiavcu@vcu.edu>

Fwd: FW: Notification of Most Recent Status

Kim McKnight <mcknightkw@vcu.edu> Mon, Jun 2, 2025 at 9:25 PM
To: VCU FOIAVCU <foiavcu@vcu.edu>

Hello,
Please see below.

Thank you,
Kim

Kim McKnight, Ph.D., NBCT

Anna Lou and Bob Schaberg Endowed Chair of Practice

Director of VCU's Center for Teacher Leadership

Executive Director of RTR Teacher Residency

School of Education

Phone: 804-512-6298

For assistance with scheduling, contact Elizabeth Escobar escobare3@vcu.edu

VCU School of Education | RTR Teacher Residency

@) Teach for Change

—————————— Forwarded message ---------

From: Edwards, Louis <Louis.Edwards@ed.gov>
Date: Mon, Apr 21, 2025 at 12:13 PM

Subject: FW: Notification of Most Recent Status
To: mcknightkw@vcu.edu <mcknightkw@vcu.edu>
Cc: Howerton, Mia <Mia.Howerton@ed.gov>

Dear Grant Project Director:

I am writing to inform you that your grant has been placed on route payment status pursuant to the stay of the
Temporary Restraining Order (TRO) ordered by the Supreme Court of the United States (No. 24A910) in the
California v. Department of Education case (CA v. ED) on April 4, 2025 (1:25-cv-10548) (D. Mass.) or the stay

of the Preliminary Injunction (PI) ordered by the 4t Circuit Court of Appeals (No. 25-1281) in the Amer. Assoc.
of Colleges et al. v. McMahon, et al. case (AACTE v. McMahon) on April 10, 2025 (1:25-cv-00702-JRR) (D.
Md).

Please refer to your grant termination letter for further details as your grant has now reentered a termination
(closeout) status. Therefore, no further expenditures under this grant are authorized for obligations that incurred
on or after the dates of these respective court decisions. However, as specified in your termination letter, grantees
may submit route pay requests for obligations incurred prior to the original grant termination date or for
obligations that were incurred during the time that either the TRO in California v. ED or the Pl in AACTE v.
McMahon reinstated your grant consistent with 2 C.F.R. 200.343.

If you submitted an administrative appeal as offered by your grant termination letter, those appeals are currently
being reviewed and you will be notified of a decision in due course. If you have any further questions, please
reach out to your Project Officer.



Sincerely,

Venitia Richardson

Louis D. Edwards PhD

U.S. Department of Education

Effective Educator Development Division
400 Maryland Ave

Washington DC 20202

2024536778



